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The Return of The Leader  

Dave Moazed  
Washington Council of TU newsletter editor 

Your Washington Council is getting back into the news-
letter business, so you are better informed about what 
weôre doing. I intend to re-print  articles from our 
chaptersô newsletters, relevant news, a column from 
Council Chair Rosendo Guerrero, a calendar, and much 
more. If thereôs information that I havenôt included that 
you would like to read, please let me know, @ da-
vidmoa@hotmail.com. Thanks! 

 I look forward to a prosperous new year in 2014 for 
our Council and Fly fishing Academy in Lacey, with an 
expected record attendance this year of 12-16 year old 

children. This activity has been the direct result of a 
vision created by one man, Dick Nye. We continue 
Dickôs dream of educating our youth. Our Mission is to 
prepare youth to become our next generation of con-
servation leaders and natural resource stewards. The 
Academy experience will provide its participants with a 
better understanding, appreciation, and awareness of 

the Northwestôs natural resources, watersheds, and 
trout and salmonid habitat. We have numerous activi-
ties planned throughout the year and events can be 
found on our Council website as well as Facebook page 
for the Council. 

Tight Lines! 

 

My Catch  

Rosendo Guerrero  
Washington Council of TU Chair 

Hello friends as your chair of Washington Council of 
Trout Unlimited, I wanted to send out this newsletter to 
keep our members informed of all the great accomplish-
ments our chapters and council have achieved over the 
last year and to open the lines of communication to all 
our members. One of the biggest accomplishments in 
2014 that the council was able to complete is the hiring 
of a communication coordinator who will be working to 
promote the councilôs activities by sending out newslet-
ters, soliciting advertisements from various companies. 
We are hoping that this will improve our communication 
to all our members within our state. We also have ap-
pointed a new Womenôs initiative chair that is focusing 
on women within our State with activities focused 
around getting more ladies involved with our chapters; 
we will be hosting our first womenôs casting class in June 
and fliers are expected to be sent out with a blast email 
this week. As your chair decisions on membership can be 
trying at times and reaching out to members where 
there are no chapters can be hard to provide activities 
for you to get involved with. So effective July 1, 2014. 
those members in our at large groups will be assigned to 
a neighboring chapter that will provide communication 
as to activities the chapter is hosting as well as providing 
any assistance with membership. 
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Conservation & Fishing News  

Spokane Falls TU Chapter Member 

Named to State Salmon Board  

February 19, 2014  

OLYMPIA ï Governor Jay Inslee has appointed Spo-
kane resident Samantha Mace to the Salmon Recovery 
Funding Board, a state board that administers grants 
for projects that help return salmon from the brink of 
extinction. 

Mace has extensive professional and volunteer experi-
ence in conservation policy and natural resource is-
sues. She is the Inland Northwest director for the Save 
our Wild Salmon Coalition, where she is responsible for 
policy, media and outreach for Inland Northwest salm-
on issues for a coalition of sport fishing groups and 
businesses, commercial fishing associations, conserva-
tion groups and other organizations working to restore 
wild salmon and steelhead to the Columbia and Snake 
Rivers. 

Before joining the coalition, Mace held a long list of 
other jobs in the conservation world, including working 
for Trout Unlimited, the Washington Wildlife Federa-
tion, the Idaho Wildlife Federation and the ForestWater 
Alliance in Washington, D.C. She also has been a vol-
unteer on many conservation efforts.  

ñWe are excited to welcome Samantha to the Salmon 
Recovery Funding Board,ò said Kaleen Cottingham, 
director of the Recreation and Conservation Office, 
which administers the funding boardôs grants. ñHer un-
derstanding of the issues surrounding the plight of 
salmon and the many businesses and families that rely 
on healthy salmon populations will be a great asset to 
the board. Her knowledge of eastern Washington also 
will bring a valuable perspective to our work.ò 

The Washington State Legislature created the Salmon 
Recovery Funding Board in 1999. Composed of five 
citizens appointed by the Governor, and five state 
agency directors, the board brings together the experi-
ences and viewpoints of citizens and the major state 
natural resource agencies. The board provides grants 
to protect or restore salmon habitat and assist related 
activities. Since its start, the board has awarded $564 
million for more than 2,280 projects statewide. Ĕ 

2014 Northwest Youth Conservation Fly 

Fishing Academy Accepting Applications  

Applications for the 2014 Northwest Youth Conservation 

Fly Fishing Academy are now being accepted. Girls and 

boys between the ages of 12 and 16 are eligible to apply, 

and 24 will be accepted to this yearôs academy to be held 

June 22-28 at Hicks Lake in Lacey. 

The curriculum focuses on conservation, natural resource 

stewardship, and fly fishing essentials. 

Fly fishing classes include fly casting, fly tying, knot ty-
ing, reading water, and water safety.  

Morning and evening fly fishing activities on Nisqually 
Pond and Deschutes River. 

On-the-water aquatic macro invertebrate sampling activi-
ty. 

Career discovery opportunities. 

Faculty and staff include wildlife resource professionals, 
northwest fly fishing and fly tying professionals and en-
thusiasts, and local fishing club volunteers. 

Many of our WA Trout Unlimited chapters sponsor stu-

dents for the Academy, paying the $275 per student reg-

istration fee. The Academy is closely affiliated with our 

TU state council, and managed by members of the Olym-

pia chapter, Mike Clancy and Jim Brosio. 

Complete academy information is available at  

http://www.nwycffa.com/wordpress1/  

If you know of a 12 -16 year-old girl or boy who is a great 
candidate, please contact your local chapter leader.  

The registration deadline is April 15, so hurry. Ĕ 

http://www.nwycffa.com/wordpress1/
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Conservation & Fishing News  

TU Womenõs Membership Drive  

Announced  

March 1, 2014  

In the fall of 2012, TU launched a campaign aimed at 
getting more women to sign up as members. In just 
one year, over 2,600 women signed up and currently 
there is a National 13 percent retention rate so far on 
these trial members. 

With the success of numerous events and courses, as 
well as local chapter efforts, members reached out to 
women in their community and invited them to join TU.  
From March 1 - May 31, TU is hosting a Women's 
Membership drive. New members can join for free and 
current women trial members can renew at half price, 
for $17.50, with $15.00 going back to your chapter. 
The web link to join for free membership is: https://
gifts.tumembership.org/women  
Finally, TU will be tracking which chapters recruit the 
most women and which have the highest rates of re-
newals (allocated proportionally based on chapter 

size.) The chapter that recruits the most women will be 
issued a plaque. Cash rewards will be awarded to the 
chapters that have the highest rates of renewals: $500 
for first place, $300 for second place and $100 for third 
place. 
 
If you have any questions on the Women's membership 
drive, please contact Heidi at hoberstadt@tu.org. Ĕ 

Womenõs Fly Casting Class June 21st @ 

Hicks Lake  

As a part of TU drive to enlist more women in our organi-
zation, the Washington Council is hosting a fly fishing 
class for women.  

The class will be held on Saturday, June 21st, from 8AM 
to 4:30PM at Hicks Lake near Lacey Washington, the site 
of the Northwest Youth Conservation Fly Fishing Acade-
my, which begins the next day. Contact our Womens 
Initiative coordinator Debbie Liston @ debandda-
ni@msn.com to register. Hope to see you in Lacey on 

June 21st! Ĕ 

https://gifts.tumembership.org/women
https://gifts.tumembership.org/women
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WCTU Issue Spotlight  
Wanapum Dam Crack and Our Salmon 
Fisheries  

Dave Moazed  

The run forecasts for Upper Columbia Basin Spring and 

Summer Chinook and Sockeye Salmon are very good 

for 2014. WDFW projects that 24,100 springers are 

headed our way, with 7 -8,000 projected for Icicle 

Creek, 67,500 summer Chinook for the Upper Colum-

bia, and 63,400 Wenatchee River sockeye. And itôs like-

ly that the Wenatchee River will have a Spring Chinook 

fishery this year, the first in many years.  

Wanapum Dam with the crack in pier 4 highlighted © 

Grant County PUD 

However, the recent discovery of the crack in Wana-

pum Dam has everyone concerned about these fish 

making it back to our waters.  

As you probably know, Grant County PUD has drawn 

down the Wanapum reservoir as a safety measure, 

which puts  the fish ladder exits on the upstream side 

too high for fish to safely migrate. The current plan is 

to add chutes that extend the ladders to the upstream 

water level, and to pump additional water into the lad-

ders. The Grant PUD biologists are confident that these 

steps should make the upstream salmon migration pos-

sible. Downstream migration of smolts and fry are not 

affected by the lower water levels.  

In addition to the impact at Wanapum Dam, the Rock 

Island Dam, operated by Chelan County PUD, and the 

other upstream dams, are also impacted by this situa-

tion. Thatôs because the dam operators upstream of 

Wanapum have also drawn down their reservoirs to 

reduce pressure on Wanapum. While those drawdowns 

are less than five feet, much less than the 25 foot 

drawdown at Wanapum, those lower upstream water 

levels also impact the fish ladders at those dams. Che-

lan County PUD is also planning to pump additional 

water into their fish ladders to ensure the ladders func-

tion properly.  

The Upper Columbia Spring Chinook will begin their 

migration very soon. One Lower Columbia (Wind River) 

Spring Chinook PIT tag has been detected at the 

Bonneville Dam as of 3/28 ð our chapter board mem-

ber Shane Magnuson guides at Wind River every spring 

before returning home in late May for the Icicle Creek 

fishery. Our local biologists expect the Upper Columbia 

springers to begin their migration in mid -April. 

You can stay current on this situation in a number of 

ways. Check Shaneôs webpage ð UpperColum-

biaGuide.com,  

run your own fish count queries at the WDF DART 

webpage ð http://www.cbr.washington.edu/dart/

query/pitadult_obsyr_detail , or follow the news. I will 

post important updates  to our chapter Facebook page 

ð https://www.facebook.com/

IcicleValleyTroutUnlimited 

This will be an interesting fishing season. Ĕ 

http://www.uppercolumbiaguide.com/
http://www.uppercolumbiaguide.com/
http://www.cbr.washington.edu/dart/query/pitadult_obsyr_detail
http://www.cbr.washington.edu/dart/query/pitadult_obsyr_detail
https://www.facebook.com/IcicleValleyTroutUnlimited
https://www.facebook.com/IcicleValleyTroutUnlimited
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WCTU Chapter Updates  

Icicle Valley Chapter, Doug Pendleton  

TU Digs In to Provide Shade for Endan-

gered Wenatchee Steelhead  

 

An industrial post-hole digger made it easy 

Clear Creek, which flows into the Chiwawa River in the 

upper Wenatchee Valley, is one of the most important 

spawning streams for engendered Wenatchee River 

steelhead. As you can see, this stream is barely a me-

ter across, and yet steelhead will be found  utilizing the 

clean clear water. What you also see is that Clear 

Creek flows through meadow-like terrain, with little to 

no trees or shrubs to provide cover.  

On November 18th, several members of TU-IVC part-

nered with folks from Cascade Columbia Fisheries 

Enhancement Group, Thousand Trails ï Leaven-

worth, Family Lines, Plain Fly Tyers , and Ponder-

osa Watershed Commit tee to plant 200 trees and 

shrubs along an open reach of Clear Creek which runs 

through the Thousand Trails property. In a few years 

the mature plants will provide cover (for protection 

from predators and cooler water) for spawning steel-

head, which are documented to be spawning in this 

section of Clear Creek. 

 

Dave Moazed, chapter president ,plants a shrub 

This planting effort is part of a larger TU -sponsored 

project to provide an educational outreach catch-and-

release fishing program for the Wenatchee Valley. TU 

partners in this program include all those listed above.  

 

We had a little morning snow to deal with  


